
Around MSD

Homecoming, October 16, 2010, was a special day 
as MSD honored its longtime, revered track coach 

and physical education teacher, Nancy Benton.  Nancy 
passed away in 2003 but her spirit and legacy live on at 
the school.

Over twenty members of Nancy’s family—along with 
the Homecoming crowd—came to the dedication ceremony 
of the Nancy L. Benton Track to hear and see expressions 
of love and memories from her family and friends. 

Nephew Mark Benton spoke of her love of life and her 
dedication to sports and shared how much of a wonderful 
athlete she was in her playing days. Nancy won many awards 
as a student at the Georgia School for the Deaf and then 
at Gallaudet College (now University) where she played 
basketball, volleyball, and softball. But her legacy began 
at the Maryland School for the Deaf where she coached 
Track and Field and won fourteen ESDAA (Eastern Schools 
for the Deaf Athletic Association) championships as well 
as three National Championships. Appropriately, she 
was named Deaf Prep Track and Field Coach of the Year 
in 1992. Nancy coached in the Deaflympics four times: 
in 1989, 1993, 1997, and 2001! Mark closed his speech by 
saying: “Our family has been touched by the kindness of 
the staff and students here at MSD. Your hospitality is 
greatly appreciated. Thank you so much for bestowing 
this wonderful honor on Nancy.”

Tiffany Granfors was a member of the track team 
under Nancy’s tutelage and remembered her as a very 
special person and a great friend to many girls, including 
herself. “Nancy was always the first person on the track, 
getting it prepared for her team. She was always available 
to talk to anyone who needed to talk or be comforted. 
Nancy was clearly a teacher at heart and always made sure 
every track member received attention regardless if she 
was an elite athlete or a beginner.” Tiffany also disclosed 
that many of Nancy’s athletes who graduated from MSD 
have since become accomplished athletes and leaders, 
thanks to Nancy. 

MSD’s track will be known from this day forward as 
the Nancy L. Benton Track. When passing by the Behrens 
building, please look at the beautiful Nancy L. Benton 
plaque mounted on the side of the building.

—Scott Morrison, Director of Physical 
Education, Summer Camps, 

Facilities and Fields, FC, scott.morrison@msd.edu
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Lamar Benton (Nancy L. Benton’s brother) and his wife 
Elizabeth pose for a picture beside the Nancy L. Benton Track 
plaque which is mounted on the Behrens Building on the 
Frederick Campus.

Nancy’s nephew, Mark Benton (above left), addresses members 
of Nancy Benton’s family as well as the Homecoming crowd 
who gathered for the Dedication Ceremony.

Dedication of Nancy L. Benton Track
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